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04-24-2019 
 
Andrews Enterprises INC. 
2290 SE Laurel Run Drive 
Ocala, FL. 34471 
 
RE: Compliance Assistance Offer 

Waldo One LLC, 14485 Cole St. Waldo, FL. 32694 
 FDEP Facility ID#: 01/8500166 
 Alachua County – Storage Tanks 
 
Mr. Andrews: 
 
A storage tanks inspection and file review were conducted at the above noted facility on or 
about 04-05-2019 by the Alachua County Environmental Protection Department, on behalf of 
the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (“Department”).  During the inspection and 
file review, potential non-compliance was noted.  The purpose of this letter is to offer 
compliance assistance as a means of resolving this matter. 
 
Specifically, potential non-compliance with the requirements of Chapter 376 and 403, Florida 
Statutes, and {Chapter 62-761 or 62-762}, Florida Administrative Code (FAC) was observed.  
Please see the attached inspection report for a full account of County observations and 
recommendations. 
 
We request you review the item(s) of concern and respond in writing within 15 days of receipt of 
this Compliance Assistance Offer.  Your written response should include one of the following: 
 
1. Describe what has been done to resolve the non-compliance issue(s) or provide a schedule 

describing how/when the remaining issues will be addressed. 
 

2. Provide the requested information, or information that mitigates the concerns or 
demonstrates them to be invalid. 
 

3. Arrange for the inspector to visit your facility to discuss the item(s) of concern. 
 
It is the Department’s desire that you are able to adequately address the aforementioned issues 
so that this matter can be closed.  Your failure to respond promptly may result in the initiation of 
formal enforcement proceedings. 
  



Please address your response and any questions to the undersigned at (352) 213-4986 or via 
email at mkeim@alachuacounty.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael Keim 
Senior Environmental Specialist 
 
Enclosure:  Inspection Report with attachments 
 
cc: 
 


